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November 2014

Happenings From Last Month

Model T Trivia

Hello Model T Members

Why was the Model T  
nicknamed “Tin Lizzie”?

~ answer inside ~

Just a reminder to get your tickets for the banquet in 
January.  Also remember to bring in your projects that you 
need help with on Tuesday nights.  Enjoy this beautiful 
fall weather we are having.  See you at our November 
meeting. Thank you!

- Bill, Club President

Impromptu Greenbluff Fall Festival Tour - September 27th
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Correspondence 
Please direct club
correspondence to the
clubs mailing address:
IEMTFCA 
PO Box 11708 
Spokane Valley, WA  
99211-1708

Dues 
The yearly dues are $20 per 
year from an individual or 
family and due by January 
31st of each year. Please
renew your membership 
or join the club as a new 
member. We look forward to
seeing you.

Submissions 
All items to be published 
are due by the 20th of the 
month. Please send photos,
articles and anything 
else for the newsletter to 
fenderchatter@gmail.com 

National Clubs 
We are a chapter of the 
MTFCA and also the MTFCI

Committee 

Charity Committee

Banquet for 2015

Email / Mailing / Roster /
Membership / Printing

Entertainment / Programs

Newsletter Editor / Design

Greeting Committee

Library

Nametags & Patches

Photographer

Refreshments

Roster Cover / Editor /
Publisher

Safety / Seminars

Scrapbooks / Photo Album

Sunshine Report

Swap Meet

Tours

Webmaster/Facebook

Lead Person(s)

Jillian Robison

Steve & Julie Heid

Jim Patterson

Tom Carnegie

Jeff & Tammy Hipp

Mike Stormo

Gene Kicha

Steve & Julie Heid

Jillian Robison

Candy Burgess

Glen Whitely &
Jim Patterson

Mike Robison

Roy Moffit

Susie Carnegie

Daryl Skomer

Mike Robison &
Hal Moffit

Mike Robison

Contact 

509-701-0983

509-928-0215

509-214-9522

509-922-1805 

fenderchatter@gmail.com

509-725-4531

509-926-4872

509-928-0215

509-701-0983

509-924-0898

509-926-4872
509-214-9522

509-844-5900

509-449-6305

509-922-1805

509-209-3643

509-844-5900
509-924-9161

spokanemodeltclub.com

 Inland Empire Model T Club

President 
Bill Barr 

509-998-2476

Vice President 
Daryl Skomer 
509-209-3643

Secretary 
Ed Hope 

509-570-8333

Treasurer 
Betty Patterson 
509-214-9522
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October 3, 2014
The meeting was called to order at 7:36 P.M. by President  
Bill Barr.

Welcoming Committee: Steve welcomed John Lynn. Guest 
speaker Dan Garcia.

Secretary’s Report: Secretary thanks Jillian for taking 
notes of last meeting. Motion to approve the minutes  
as written in the “Fender Chatter.” Motion seconded  
and passed.

Treasurer’s Report:
Betty gave her treasurer’s report. Our bank, Global, sent a 
letter that one of our accounts that we use for the occasional 
speedster run has not had any activity. If it doesn’t have 
activity at least once every six months we have to pay 
$10 dollars a month. After discussion motion was made 
for treasurer to write a $5 dollar check from our savings 
account into the speedster fund and within the next six 
months write a $5 check from the speedster fund back into 
the savings account. Motion was seconded and passed. 
Secretary suggests that this be set up as an automatic 
payment. Motion was made, seconded and passed to 
accept the Treasurer’s report.

Committee Reports:
Past Tours: Jim reported on the tour to Sprague, Tyler, 
and Edwall. Janice and Hutch had an impromptu tour to 
Greenbluff and Mike R reported on their very popular Drive-
in Movie Night.

Webmaster: Mike R. Mike reported that he has posted 
updated bylaws to the website.

Fender Chatter: Jim reported that Jeff Hipp has put out 
his first newsletter since taking it over from Diane. The 
members thanked and applauded Diane for all the work 
and dedication she has given to it.

Library: Gene said, “It keeps getting bigger.”

Upcoming Tours: Jim is planning a “Pumpkin Tour” next 
Saturday October 11th 1:00 PM. Meet at Rosauers on 3rd st.

Also an October 18th tour. 1:00 at Albertsons at Trent and 
Argonne.

Banquet:  Steve said the Banquet will be January 10th 
2015. Happy hour 6:00 P.M. Has tickets, $25 per person. 
$75 for an overnight stay and a full breakfast. Steve is 
asking that we find early pictures of when we were kids. 
These will be displayed at the banquet. Need by December 
meeting.

Tuesday Nights at The Antique Auto Ranch:  Mike 
reported that there was a large turnout at the Ranch last 
Tuesday. About 25 people with all kinds of projects. “People 
are getting ready for winter.” Mike suggested we develop 
a handout that would be available for his customers that 
would promote the benefits of membership in our Model T 
Club.

Dan Garcia presented a plan for a car show in Manito Park. 
The plan is to work with “Friends of Manito” to have a picnic 
and car show featuring cars earlier than ‘40s with period 
clothing. This is to feature the park’s history and raise 
money for the park. Planning on the second or fourth week 
of August 2015.

Charity Committee: Jillian reported that the Charity 
Committee says we have $494 for charity. September 1st 
was to be the deadline to announce the recipients but they 
don’t have any. They are looking for suggestions.

Nominations for board members. Members are pleased 
with the board we have, noting that they play well together, 
and suggest that they keep the current board. It was pointed 
out that the bylaws call for a new president.Nominations for 
president are; Steve Heid and Mike Robison.

Winners of the ticket sales were: Montana, and Montana 
again, and Joe.

Adjourned, 8:57 P.M.
Submitted by Ed Hope, Secretary

Monthly Meetings 
The monthly meeting begins at 7:30 PM on the 1st Friday of each month at the 
Opportunity Presbyterian Church, 202 North Pines, Spokane Valley, WA. 

Our next regular meeting is November 7, 2014. 
A reminder for anyone wishing to join other T Club members for the regular  
pre-meeting dinner that it will be at 5:30 - 6:00 PM at Conley’s Restaurant next to 
the White Elephant just east of Pines at 12622 E. Sprague in the Valley. 

We Hope to see you there!

Spokane Model T Club Minutes
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Candy’s Cookie Corner 

November Rebecca Hutchinson; Susie Carnegie

December Everyone bring a dessert to share *Happy Holidays!*

January No Cookies (Installation Banquet)

Sunshine Report
Get well card to Joanne Labelle 

Any new updates will be at the  
November meeting ~Susie~

Tours and Activity Reports

Tuesday Nights at the Ranch

Upcoming Events

Tours may be arranged at the last minute so check the club website  

Calendar of Events for the latest activities at spokanemodeltclub.com  

or our Facebook page  Inland Empire Model T Club

Come on out on Tuesday evenings around 4:30 pm with your T parts  
and join in on the fun with dinner at McDonalds. antiqueautoranch.com

More info on Spokane Model T Club wesbite: spokanemodletclub.com

And available on  Facebook: Inland Empire Model T Club
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Nov 1-2  The Olympic Vintage Auto Club will be hosting 
it’s 46th annual Old Car Swap Meet at the Kitsap Sun 
Pavilion and Kitsap County Fairgrounds - Bremerton, WA.  
ovac.us/bswapmeet.htm

Nov 7  Monthly T Club meeting

Dec 5  Monthly T Club meeting

Jan 9  Installation Banquet at Ramada Spokane 
Airport, 8909 W Airport Dr, Spokane, WA 99224 6pm 
happy hour 7pm Dinner $25 per person please try to 
purchase before Dec 25th, 2014 - Contact Steve Heid
(no regular T Club meeting in January)

Jan 16-17  MTFCI 61st Annual Meeting - New Orleans, 
Louisiana.  http://tinyurl.com/lyr3q84

June 6  MTFCA Model T Homecoming 2015 - 
Hundreds of unique collectibles, dozens of Model Ts 
on display, a swap meet, and freebies - at the MTFCA 
Model T Museum in Richmond, IN
http://www.modeltfordclubofamerica.com/homecoming

July 12-17  MTFCA’s National Tour celebrating the 
MTFCA’s 50th year. Hosted by the Foothills Model T 
Club of Calgary - Cochrane, Alberta, CANADA.
http://mtfca50.com

Contact Gene Kicha or Jim Patterson for tours

http://www.spokanemodeltclub.com
https://www.facebook.com/Spokanetclub
http://www.antiqueautoranch.com/newwebsite/AntiqueAutoRanch/antique-auto-ranch.html
http://www.spokanemodeltclub.com
https://www.facebook.com/Spokanetclub
http://ovac.us/bswapmeet.htm
http://tinyurl.com/lyr3q84
http://www.modeltfordclubofamerica.com/homecoming/
http://mtfca50.com
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Need Model T Holiday Gift Ideas?
You can find many in the online stores of our national Model T clubs

MTFCA online store: 
http://modeltstore.myshopify.com/collections/all

MTFCI online store:
http://www.sportproducts.org/MT%20International/MTIntl.html

Q:  Why was the Model T nicknamed “Tin Lizzie”?

A:  It was nicknamed “Tin Lizzie” because “Lizzie” or 
“Liz” was a common name for a horse in America in the 
early 20th century. It became a term of endearment.

WE NEED YOUR IDEAS-PLEASE SHARE

If anyone has any new ideas or suggestions that 
you would like to see included in this newsletter 
please let us know!  This is your publication 
and we want it to be as informative, helpful, and 
entertaining as we can make it.  

Things you would like to see more or less of?  We 
are open to all of your ideas in order to make the 
Fender Chatter more worth your time to read and 
use.  Please let us know by sending us an email  
fenderchatter@gmail.com

From The Gourmet Lizzie Archives 
(Spokane T Club Recipe Book circa 1990)

 
Spicy Apple Muffins - Joanne Jepperson
1/3 C Shortening
1/4 C Sugar
1 Egg
1 C Milk
3/4 Chopped Apple 
2 C Flour
4 tsp Baking Powder
3/4 tsp Cinnamon
1/2 tsp Nutmeg

Combine dry ingredients and sift flour together. 
Cream shortening and add sugar - beat well. 
Add egg, then stir in milk and chopped apple. 
Add dry ingredients & stir just enough to blend, 
(do not beat). Fill greased muffin cups 2/3 full.

Bake in 400 degree oven for 20 to 25 minutes.

The 2015 Banquet will be here before we know it.
- January 9th!

• Tickets will be available at the next meeting.

• Also remember I’m asking for pictures of club members 
when they were youngsters to be used in a slide show 
type guessing challenge.

• Any questions please call Steve or Julie. 509-928-0215

2015 Installation Banquet Update:

Have a recipe you want  
to share?  Email us...
fenderchatter@gmail.com

http://modeltstore.myshopify.com/collections/all
http://www.sportproducts.org/MT%20International/MTIntl.html
mailto:fenderchatter%40gmail.com?subject=Newsletter%20Ideas
mailto:fenderchatter%40gmail.com?subject=T%20Club%20Recipe
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If you have already renewed for this year, please pass 
this form to someone who also shares our interest of the 
Model T Ford. 

Due Jan 31 of each year, or join as a new member now,  
please complete this form and bring to the next meeting, 
or mail with your dues of $20.00 to:

IEMTFCA - Dues
PO Box 11708 
Spokane Valley, WA  
99211-1708

Name

Address

City				             State                   

ZIP	                prefer email pdf       printed in mail	  

Phone #

Cell #

E-mail

MTFCA Membership #

Your Spouse’s Name

Year & Style of T’s Owned

I agree to having my name printed in the Club Directory  
Signed:

National MTFCA Membership: (check, credit card, Paypal)

mtfca.com/clubpages/joinamember.htm

National MTFCI Membership: modelt.org

Membership Application
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For Sale       Wanted       Services
For pictures in ads (when available) go to the Spokane Model T Club website

spokanemodeltclub.com/for-sale.php

For Sale: To Model T & A Club members:
George Dilley’s 1919 Model T roadster pickup is being 
sold. This is a restored vehicle that has been described 
as Best in Class at numerous events around southern 
Idaho. There is also a high profile cargo trailer(16 
foot) that George specifically used for taking the T 
to the various shows. The Model T can be loaded 
with the top up. (George paid $5,000.00 for the trailer 
new.) The package deal for both the 1919 T and trailer 
would be $9,000.00. Any interested parties should call  
208-816-6662 and ask for Kent. Sale price will be 
negotiable depending on what the offer may bring.
Kent & Sandra Knigge (Sandra is George’s daughter).

For Sale: 1927 C-cab pickup; big drum Ruckstell, 
modern carburetor, new top, new tailgate, $8500 OBO. 
Jim Langdon, 541-567-3196 (Hermiston, OR).

Courtesy Mark Ackerman, posted on Model T Ford Club of Facebook

http://mtfca.com/clubpages/joinamember.htm
http://www.modelt.org
http://www.spokanemodeltclub.com/for-sale.php


Model A Club President’s Tour 
Thank you to the Model A Club for including us on their President’s Tour October 
4th!  We had a lovely drive to Mt. Spokane.  The weather was perfect: the weather 
rock was visible, and was not swinging, wet, or white.  Bear Creek Lodge served 
us a delicious meal, and best of all we had great company to share it with!  
Although Mark and I had the only Model T,  we all thought we should plan another 
joint tour soon.

— Mark & Janice Hutchinson
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Robison Fall Foliage Tour
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Carnegie Barn Raising Event
About 7 Model T Club members, friends, and family 
members met Saturday, 10/18/14,  to start the rebuilding 
process for Rick Carnegie’s “Strong Engines” business 
after a devastating fire burned about a fourth of the 
2-story structure a couple of month’s ago.  The process 
went quite fast tearing out about half of the east wall 
and as shown, Mike Stormo and the rest of the crew 
made rapid progress.   Pictured below are “before” and 
“after” pictures of what the crew was able to do in about 
3 hours..				    — Jim Patterson

BEFORE
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IEMTFCA
PO Box 11708 
Spokane Valley, WA  
99211-1708

Fender Chatter is published monthly by the Inland Empire Chapter Model T Club of America in Spokane, WA. 
To be included, as space permits, in the next newsletter, items must be received no later than the 20th of the month. 

Please submit your articles, photos, trip reports, adventures, Model T parts for sale, want ads, ideas, etc.  
to fenderchatter@gmail.com

Fender
Chatter
A  M o n t h l y  N e w s l e t t e r

Fall Foliage Tour Tour - October 18

mailto:fenderchatter%40gmail.com?subject=Newsletter%20Submission%20/%20Question

